RANDOLPH POLICE DEPARTMENT g,

Randolph, Massachusefis (
41 South Main Street « Randolph, MA (2368-4828 - 781.963-1212 %

Aunlbony T, Marag
Chbef of Police

To: Brian Howard, Town Manager lanuary 11, 2022
From: Chief Anthony T. Marag
Subject: Resident request for Flashing Stop Sign and Guardrail at the intersection of Cross and Grove Streets

We have received two requests via See, Click, Fix: for a Flashing Stop Sign and Guardrail at the intersection of
Cross and Grove Streets, These requests follow two motorvehicle crashes that occurred at that intersection.

The initial See,Click,Fix was in July, | instructed the Traffic Unit to conduct analytical review of crashes
that had occurred the previous 5 years, The only crash that had been investigated occurred on July 18, 2021, at
02:29 AM, which didn't show there was a problem at thattime.

The most recent request was received 1/11/2022 because of a motor vehicle crash which
occurred January 1, 2022, at 02:20 AM. The Traffic Unit conducted anotherreview of the datas well as the area
and has determined it there is an issue with signage in the areaas we have had two crashes within six monthsat
the same time of day.

Based on their analysis, | will be recommending that the Town install a Fiashing Stop Signand a
Guardrail at the intersection of Cross and Grove Streets.

} assigned the Traffic Unit to conductan analysis of the area; based on that analysis | am recommending that a
Stop sign be installed on Pine Road at Amelian Road.

Once installed we will monitor the area for compliance.

Ifyou have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Lhety ). iy
Anthony 7. Marag
Chief of Police



